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Minutes

September 28, 2007

Las Positas College
College Enrollment Management Committee

(Approved) MINUTES

September 28, 2007 (Special Meeting)
Room 2205, 1:00 p.m.
Present:  
K. Ankoviak, J. Baker, L. Bateman, N. Ely, B. Hagopian, L. Jones, M. Konrad,
B. Kratochvil, A. Machamer, M. Maloney, P. Manwell, J. Morris (Co-Chair), 
T. Orf, S. Rodriguez, B. Ryslinge, M. Sato (Co-Chair)
Excused: 
P. Luster

1.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 1:05 p.m.
2.
Spring Deletions
A proposed class cancellation worksheet for spring 2008 was distributed.  Dr. Jones reported the target in terms of savings is $400,000-$450,000, which is roughly $23,000 per FTEF on a semester basis (it is believed this figure includes benefits).  Dr. Jones noted the following information on the board, which at this time may/may not be indicative of salary increases, etc.:
FTEF (15 CAH): $23,000

FTEF (30 CAH): $46,000

She continued by explaining the processes leading up to this point.  She was asked by President Kratochvil to work with the deans and faculty to come up with a plan to re-tool the spring schedule; the goal being to maximize our resources while maintaining students’ needs, and program integrity.  After meeting with the deans, a worksheet was drafted consisting of proposed class cancellations along with a memo consisting of process recommendations.  These two items are meant to go hand-in-hand alongside President Kratochvil’s memo.  Dr. Jones went on to explain the intent of calling the special meeting was to bring this information forward to the committee before the spring schedule is printed to minimize potential impactions on students; also, “we are functioning under very tight deadline constraints with the printer.”  It was reported the schedule goes to print on October 12/13, but October 4 is the deadline to submit the information.  It is her goal that the committee reach consensus on these hard to make cuts and decisions.  
There was an inquiry if Quest classes were considered along with statements indicating maybe there should be more cuts in this area.  Dr. Jones noted there are a few on the list.  She is of the opinion that it is probably not a good idea to “target” them, but rather include them as necessary.  They were included in the decision making process.  Dr. Ankoviak inquired about the ramifications of cuts in classes being taught by adjuncts and whether or not the adjunct seniority list will be taken into consideration.  He went on to suggest this may be a Faculty Association matter and recommended Dr. Jones contact Charlotte Lofft.  Dr. Jones indicated she has been in consultations with District legal personnel.  She has asked Mary Anne Gularte to follow-up on it; she is hopeful these dialogues are occurring and will continue to follow-up on it.  
It was clarified that courses/sections listed on the worksheet which consisted of no FTE values are cross listed.  
Mr. Morris asked for a motion that the CEMC review the cancellation worksheet and Dr. Jones’ memo over the following week and take a vote at the October 5 meeting.  

Motion:  The CEMC will review the proposed spring 2008 cancellation worksheet and Dr. Jones’ recommendation memo over the next week to gain feedback.  A vote will be held at the October 5 CEMC meeting.  

MSC: 
   Was not acted upon.
Dr. Jones emphasized the deadlines Academic Services is working under to get the schedule to print.  She didn’t feel there was enough time to postpone the vote a week, considering the next CEMC meeting would occur the day after the Oct. 4 deadline.  Not to mention potential timing and impactions this may cause with registration, staffing, etc.  Academic Services requires as much time as possible to do the job properly so student impactions are kept at a minimum.  After a brief discussion, it was determined the voting process required acceleration; therefore by consensus, it was agreed the committee would take a virtual vote, with the deadline being the end of the day on Tuesday, October 2nd.   This would allow all day Monday for review of the documents by faculty and deans.  
On that note, Dr. Jones highlighted her recommendations (as outlined in her memo).  The first item is large lecture courses.  She has tried to obtain a copy of the form, but has not had any luck.  She will continue to try and locate it.   Large lecture courses should be noted with the applicable FTEF allocation within the discipline plans.  The Vice President of Academic Services will review all requests on a case by case basis.  It was suggested a list of open sections be provided to faculty at the beginning of spring in an effort to communicate options to students who may be trying to add beyond a class limit.  Dr. Jones is hopeful that faculty will consider recommending other sections.

For spring 2008, Academic Services will not be approving any colloquia except for the two directly associated with a program.  It was explained that while these courses are good opportunities to work on special projects/topics, they are not required for majors and therefore can not be allocated to at this time.  
In conclusion, Dr. Jones highlighted her recommendation for new curriculum for spring.  Any NEW courses, not just revised, that have not yet been approved through the curriculum process cannot be scheduled for spring.  If it is merely a revision to an already approved course it will be included in the schedule.  She emphasized these are tougher times for LPC than what we have had to incur for some time.  She appreciates all of the hard work and dedication everyone has displayed.  It is hoped that by making these cuts and changes now, it will provide increased flexibility in our future budget cycle and scheduling process.  

President Kratochvil briefly explained the “whys” of our current budget situation and attempted to dispel several of the rumors.  He noted the current budget predicament is not specifically due to one event, but rather is multi-leveled. 
He continued by indicating that we still need to hone in on what the “smoking gun” truly is.  He suggested that Mike Sato, Jason Morris, and Dr. Ankoviak might be able to assist in this.  
President Kratochvil reported he has had several discussions with the Chancellor and his counterparts.  The Chancellor realizes LPC is growing and appears to favor seeking out new funding formulas for the future.  Ultimately, this situation is upon us and requires the re-examination of how we operate and receive funding.  It is President Kratochvil’s hope we can continue to work together to provide the best possible service to our community and staff during these tough fiscal times.  
There was a brief discussion about growth, productivity, and efficiency.  The productivity versus growth debate continues on; it is anticipated it will continue for some time.  Dr. Ankoviak requested a mechanism be implemented that would allow for more timely decisions, as well as notifications of when and what our allocations will be.  Both he and Dr. Jones stressed the importance of this in the planning process.  It is extremely difficult to plan and make the necessary adjustments when the allocation is provided so late, and at times unclear.  It is imperative that decisions are made and communicated in a timely fashion as to whether we plan for growth or productivity.  Dr. Ankoviak inquired if there is a mechanism in place for us to “give” Chabot FTES to meet their target/base?  This led into a discussion about state funding, especially for 10,000 FTES and larger.  Dr. Jones inquired if we are at a point where we need to develop guidelines for scheduling growth.  It was reported the proposed target for LPC for next year, which was “thrown into the discussion” at DEMC meetings was approximately 7342 FTES.  Several committee members inquired if this year’s target (7001 FTES) will be met with the reduction of these sections.  Dr. Jones commented that “she is hopeful that by making these strategic cuts now, we will be able to meet our target of 7001 FTES, and students won’t be turned away.”  
It is anticipated there will be additional dialogue at the District about the proposed 2008-09 FTES target (7342).  Dr. Jones explained the District is looking at a 2.5 percent growth allocation model for LPC.  Chabot will remain stable.  The question that needs to be asked is if we (LPC) want to grow by 2.5 percent next year and what assumptions do we want to make?  This recent situation has shown the need for more thorough analysis of our funding formulas, the state’s allocation cycle, determining the true cost of and FTEF, and the creation of guidelines for growth, productivity, etc.  It is also a catalyst to encourage focus on getting our programs balanced.  In conclusion Mr. Sato noted “there seems something counter-intuitive about doing cuts in spring, and then asking us to grow in summer and fall.”
3.
Draft Discipline Guidelines
Mr. Morris provided everyone with a draft copy of the proposed discipline plan guidelines.  He noted it is a working document; he still may make some minor changes.  It was determined the dates for the division presentations would be:
November 2: BCAT and A&C

November 9: MSEPS, SSW, and Counseling

Jason indicated the guidelines will make it clear that we should plan for productivity and not growth.  

Dr. Jones recommended we try and plan for 7200 FTES (not 7342).   There was a discussion about whether or not it is better to cancel sections/classes or add them once a semester has started.  By consensus it was felt it is much easier to add than to cut.  It was suggested 7153 FTES would be a good target for next year, assuming the productivity target remains right around 500.  Mr. Bateman commented on the “disconnect” we are experiencing; specifically, noting that there currently is no clear way to convert FTEF into dollars, which is causing problems with projecting costs.  
Mr. Morris highlighted the current WSCH/FTEF as 496.8 (LPC), 492.7 (Chabot).  An inquiry was raised if Chabot is paid the same per FTEF for the same courses.  In conclusion, Ms. Ryslinge inquired if discipline plan guidelines should be compiled and separated out for special programs/grants, for example the Allied Health program.  Mr. Morris indicated he could separate it out if that is what the committee felt was appropriate.  It was felt that “F” hours and coordination hours should be accounted for.  Mr. Morris indicated he will work on finalizing the guidelines and distribute to faculty as soon as possible. 
4.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.  
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